

National Archives and Administration Records Service Washington, DC 20408

December 28, 1978

MEMO FOR THE RECORD

On December 13, 1978, Jim Conzelman of the Select Committee on Assassinations called and asked what was the weight of the bullet known as 399. I called Jim Gear, and he said that the bullet had been weighed twice in the NARS labs, with the results 10.2231 and 10.2213, a difference which he said could be caused by variations in air pressure, humidity, or error. I called Conzelman and gave him those figures.

TRUDÝ H. PETERSON